Waldo Blvd. requested speed change from 25 MPH to 35 MPH between the round-a-bout and N. 6th St.

Currently leading into and out of the round-a-bout Maritime Drive has a posted speed of 30 MPH and Memorial Drive is 35 MPH. Waldo Blvd. has a posted speed of 25 MPH from N 6th St to the round-a-bout. When asked when the construction was completed on this round-a-bout why Waldo was given a 25 MPH speed limit, the response was, we asked the police and they requested 25. Was it because of accidents or other traffic problems on this section of road? None came to light. While Bayshore Drive has a 25 MPH speed limit, that makes sense because of the clinic and senior living facility entrance being right there. The homes on Waldo Blvd. between the round-a-bout and 5th St. all have driveways that are drive out.

When I asked another alder who was on the council at the time this came up, they told me they supported the higher speed limit but was outvoted. Not knowing what final vote came in at, I respectfully request that this item be brought up again, and that the current council be given an opportunity to voice their opinion and perhaps bring the speed limit up to where a lot of people believe it should be.



Todd Reckelberg Alder District #10